
Prospect Heights School District 23
September 18, 2020

Targeted, In-Person Instruction
Spanish Translation

Dear Parents and Staff,

At our Board Meeting on Wednesday, Sept. 18, we
discussed updates to our Back to School Blueprint and
presented our plan for return to in person learning. These
decisions will be based on meeting our CAPACITY and
HEALTH and SAFETY metrics. These are based on the most
recent guidance from CDC, Illinois, and the Cook County
Departments of Public Health. Please understand these
metrics must be viewed as a whole, not individual thresholds.

Throughout this school year, the Distance Learning 2.0
option will remain available for all families. During our
targeted in person phase, we have the capacity to run
specific programs and provide services and instruction to our
neediest and most at-risk student populations.
Our SAIL program, which serves some of our students with
Special Education needs, has been on campus in each of our
schools since September 2nd.

On Tuesday, September 22, we will welcome our Early
Childhood programs back to campus and on Tuesday,
September 29, we are targeting our Kindergarten programs
to begin.

We are also making modifications to our calendar to
schedule Distance Learning Planning Days, which will be
days of NON-attendance for students (October 19,
November 16, December 14) and introducing Flex Learning
Days (October 5, October 26, November 9, November 30,
December 7) that ARE attendance days for students. These
changes are responsive to the student, parent and staff
feedback and will support our goals for collaborative
planning, 1:1 and small group instruction, and reduction of
screen time.

Lastly, as we continue to monitor and refine our plan, we are
investigating modifying the daily schedule to better align
lunch periods for students participating from home. We will
share updates as we are ready to implement.

The recording of the full board meeting can be found on our
FaceBook page linked here and the slide presentation can
be found here.

The data below is reflective of our status on 9/18/20 which

Upcoming Events

September 22
Early Childhood
Program returns to
campus.

NO SCHOOL
September 28

September 29
Targeted return to
campus for
Kindergarten students

October 5
FLEX Learning Day
Day of Attendance

NO SCHOOL
October 12

Board of
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Meeting

October 14, 2020
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At Grodsky Building or
Attend Virtually

Follow these links
to the COVID
Guidance and Data
monitoring sites:

Center for Disease
Control School
Guidance

CDC Transmission
Metrics

Illinois Department of
Public Health

http://www.d23.org/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1YWQVnANrbmzv6Q-GqgLDqVhM3CqEDrTwacs3xwXiTjM/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.facebook.com/PHSD23/videos/548253792604301/
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/12Cx6DZPDc5KDYLTcdiGVp8v3yIqQar7yxqMMOwn8y8o/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/schools.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/indicators.html
http://www.dph.illinois.gov/covid19/community-guidance/school-guidance
http://d23pto.org/
http://www.d23.org/Community.aspx
https://phparks.org/


continues our placement in the Targeted In-Person
instruction.

At this time, based on current data and metrics, we do
NOT anticipate being able to transition to in person
instruction beyond our targeted students.

When we have the capacity and it is safe to do so, we have
developed a hybrid model of attendance that will provide
greater social distancing and enable better monitoring of
close contact. In this model, approximately 50% of the
students in their classroom/cohort will be invited for two full
days of in person instruction.

In an effort to support families with multiple school aged
children, students with last names A-L would attend on
Tuesday and Wednesday while those with last name M-Z
would attend on Thursday and Friday. All health and safety
measures would be in full effect, transportation, food service,
and Extended Day program would all be available.

Moving forward, we will be surveying families as to their
preference to remain in Distance Learning 2.0 or if the hybrid
model would be a helpful option. These will take place over
the next two weeks.

We will monitor our metrics and continue rolling reentry every
two weeks, providing 10 days of notice prior to a return to in
person. We will also continue to refine our Distance Learning
Plan and remain in communication with neighboring Districts.

I want you to know that we do hear the concerns that have been
communicated to us and understand the significant impact of
these decisions. We are doing our best to provide the most
engaging, rigorous, and supportive Distance Leaning experience
while continuing our efforts to expand targeted and eventually
hybrid in person instruction.

I thank you for everything you are doing to to make the best of this
challenging situation and for your continued partnership on behalf
of your children.

Sincerely,

Dr. A

Guidance

IDPH Metrics

IDPH Adaptive Pause
Metrics

Cook County
Department of Public
Health (North
District)

Northwestern
University COVID
Dashboard

Northern Illinois
Public Health
Consortium Return to
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Quick Links

Visit the D23
website

http://www.dph.illinois.gov/countyschool?county=Cook
https://www.isbe.net/Documents/IDPH-Adaptive-Pause-Metrics.pdf
https://ccdphcd.shinyapps.io/covid19/
http://covid-dashboard.fsm.northwestern.edu/?fbclid=IwAR1cZWn6hWH-d4D0haYKbTZOWqoWlV2eg0GoUN_qxyHS4OLRk9VwLAj7QhM
https://www.lakecountyil.gov/DocumentCenter/View/36182/Northern-Illinois-Return-To-School-Metrics---NIPHC?bidId=
http://www.d23.org/


Meal Distributions

Due to the recent extension of a waiver by the U.S.
Department of Agriculture, we are excited to be able
to expand our weekly meal distributions.

Five-day meal bags will be provided at no cost and available for all children under
the age of 18. Distributions will be held every Wednesday in front of the MacArthur
Cafeteria with a new pickup time, between 3-6PM . 

Please contact Amy McPartlin in the Business Office (847) 870-5552 with any
questions.

Link to: Board of Education Agendas and Meeting Highlights
September 16, 2020

Board Reviews Back to School Blueprint

Dr. Angelaccio and the administrative team presented an update to the Back to School
Blueprint to the Board of Education. The presentation and video are included in the School
Scene Friday, September 18. Parents are encouraged to visit the Back to School Blueprint
Website for updated information, presentations, forms, and other resources.

FY21 Budget Approved

Amy McPartlin, Assistant Superintendent for Finance and
Operations, presented the 2020-2021 Annual Budget.
After discussion withe the Finance Committee, the budget
was prepared using conservative assumptions to provide
sustainability during these uncertain economic times.

Curriculum and Instruction Overview

Dr. Amy Zaher, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum
and Instruction provided the annual overview of all things
related to Teaching and Learning including adoptions,
committee work, professional development topics, and
assessment.

The presentation can be viewed at this link.

Calendar Update

The following dates have been added as days of NON-ATTENDANCE for students to
provide Distance Learning planning days as encouraged by the Illinois State Board of
Education:

Monday, October 19, 2020
Monday, November 14, 2020

https://v3.boardbook.org/Public/PublicHome.aspx?ak=1001388
https://sites.google.com/d23.org/d23backtoschoolblueprint/home
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1jDd1nfRgUYTOkSWwIxPQOjzHBg9dDcYn6d8usq-gXiE/edit?usp=sharing


Monday, December 16, 2020

The updated 2020-2021 School Calendar can be found on our website at this link.

Congratulations and Welcome!

We congratulate the following staff who have achieved
tenured status in District 23 as of the start of the 2020-21
School Year: 

Jonathan Boyer, MacArthur
Kelsey Paeth, Sullivan
Sam Simpson, MacArthur
Hannah Sutter, MacArthur
Demetra Zarafonitis, Ross

We welcome the following individuals to the Prospect Heights School District 23 community
for the 2020-21 School Year:

Shawna Hoots, School Psychologist, Eisenhower
Meghan Slowik, 4th Grade Teacher, Sullivan
Stella Geller, 2nd Grade Teacher, Ross
Mollie Coates, ELA/SS (ESL), MacArthur
Jamie Gross, Speech and Language Pathologist, Sullivan
Mark Lewinthal, OT, Eisenhower
Meghan Brennan, LBS Teacher, Ross
Bradley Sultan, 8th Grade Teacher, MacArthur
Stephanie Piasecki, School Social Worker, MacArthur

National Recognition for MacArthur Middle School

We are so excited to announce that MacArthur Middle School was recognized as a National Banner
Unified Champion School! Congrats to all the staff, students, and everyone who has contributed to
the success and growth of this amazing program in District 23.

https://www.d23.org/Year-at-a-GlanceCalendar.aspx
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